
Code of conduct for candidates seeking election to NPA Board

Candidates and others engaging in campaigning in elections to the NPA Board are asked to adopt the following principles which seek to ensure a fair process which upholds the reputation of the Association and the profession.
 
1. All candidates are expected to behave fairly and to treat the other candidates and the voters with respect. 
2. During an election campaign candidates are asked to be mindful of the Nolan principles of public life. Candidates are also asked to be mindful of the reputation of the NPA and the pharmacy profession. Candidates must not run negative or personal campaigns. 
3. All candidates will be given the opportunity to send a written statement to voters. This will be distributed alongside the ballot paper. 
4. Candidates will be provided with a list of the members voting in their constituency. This list is provided strictly for the purpose of identifying and contacting voters. If may not be used for any other purpose and must be deleted at the completion of the campaign. 
5. Candidates are permitted to use social media, emails, phone calls and face-to-face interaction to make personal contact with voters. 
6. Candidates should only campaign using channels which are available to all voters. 
7. Other organisations that wish to become involved in the campaign (including, but not limited to, trade press, LPCs, buying groups, wholesalers etc.) are asked to ensure that all candidates in an area have an equitable opportunity to reach voters. All candidates are asked to seek to support this principle.
8. Candidates are expected to take responsibility for anyone campaigning on their behalf. 
The returning officer should be consulted if there is any doubt about whether an activity is in line with the code.  
Any complaints about breaches of the Code will be considered by the Board at the conclusion of the electoral process. 
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